
The Minister’s Message. 

Dear friends in BMC, 

We are entering into July through to September on this plan. I always find 

July and August to quieten down somewhat as people take holidays and en-

joy the summer. 

A chance to catch our breath and enjoy some rest. It may also be a time to 

organise, sort out, clear away while life is calmer. I always remember one 

summer when we took a decision to rip out some old rotten wood decking in 

our garden. It got to a point where I was wondering if I would fall through with 

each step I took.  

Really, the circuit I was in should have sorted it out, but needs must! What 

amazed me though was after. Once cleared, the question arose “What shall 

we do with the space?” Patio? Vegetable patch? More grass? Rebuild the 

decking? There was lots of choice. 

Sometimes we can only explore the possibilities of something once we have 

cleared the space and prepared the ground. We couldn’t visualise that poten-

tial while staring at some unsafe rotting wood. The decking served no pur-

pose for us, other than to sit around for years.  

I hope in worship and in the few months before the busyness of September 

comes in, you may find that rest needed, but also that chance to clear away 

and create some space for God. Who knows what possibilities lie ahead 

when we do? 

It has been such a blessing to be part of this circuit for the last 2 years. I am 

excited what God may do. Let’s ensure we give space in worship for the Holy 

Spirit to move. 

God Bless, 

Rev. Simon Rose  

Abbreviations: 

HC Holy Communion   OA Own Arrangement 
LA Local Arrangement   Cov Covenant Service 
CA Church Anniversary   HF Harvest Festival 
LF Ladies Fellowship Anniversary CE Christian Endeavour Anniversary 
OM Overseas Mission   HP Hymns & Psalms   
MWB  Methodist Worship Book  MP Mission Praise   
SOF Songs of Fellowship   STF Singing the Faith  
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Please Note:  Should you require a copy of this year’s Lectionary,  

then please contact the office and I will send a copy out to you. 
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